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FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT 
 

T oday we begin the season of Lent. Like Advent, 
it is a season of preparation. During Advent, we 
prepared for a joyous celebration of the birth of 

Jesus. During Lent we prepare for our celebration of 
renewal in Holy Week when we recall Jesus' agonizing, 
lonely death and unexpected (to his disciples) 
resurrection. The reading from Genesis today reminds us 
of what it is like to lose almost everything and then to 
have it restored to us. Peter takes the flood that 
destroyed the earth and its creatures and transforms it 
into the baptism by water that saves each one of us. Mark 
tells us that even Jesus was given forty days to prepare, 
not in a flood but in a desert, for what was to be asked of 
him. So we begin this Sunday by being reminded of the 
importance of preparation and that it takes many forms. 
Whatever form our preparation takes, we must begin. 

 
 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
 
 
 

What daily activities can I do without so that I can use 
that time to renew myself in Jesus, the Messiah? 

 
 
 
 

STEWARDSHIP BY THE BOOK  
Forgiveness, too, is a gift from God. Freed from the 
paralysis of sin, the man in today’s Gospel was able to 
stand and give witness to the power of God. How do I 
let sin cripple me? Am I a good steward of the gift of 
God’s forgiveness? 
 
READINGS FOR NEXT WEEK 

SECOND SUNDAY OF LENT 
1ST READING Genesis 22:1-2, 9a, 10-13, 15-18 
PSALM  Psalm 116 
2ND READING Romans 8:31b-34 
GOSPEL  Mark 9:2-10 

 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
All are invited to contemplate, to adore, and to 
pray to Jesus Christ before the Blessed 
Sacrament every first Friday of the month. 
Hours of exposition are from 8:00 a.m. to 
8:00 p.m. Adoration is a sign of devotion to 
and worship of Jesus Christ who is fully 
present to us in the consecrated host. Please sign
-up on-line. As the Lord said to Peter the night 
before his Crucifixion: “Could you not 
watch with me one hour?” (Matthew 26:40) 

CLEAR CONSCIENCE 
 

Usually, the first reading has something in common with 
the gospel. Today's however, has more in common with 
the second reading from St. Peter. They both talk about 
Noah and the ark, where the few good people were saved 
by going through the water. Peter compares that to the 
waters of Baptism, in which we are saved by God. He 
also has an interesting image of Jesus "preaching to the 
spirits in prison." It refers to the fallen angels whose 
disobedience lead the rest of the population to turn away 
from God. Just as God washed away the evil of the world 
in the waters of the flood, so the waters of Baptism made 
us into a new people who have clear consciences, both 
because God has forgiven our sins and because we 
promise to follow only Him. 
That leads to the Gospel, where Jesus is tempted by 
Satan. But unlike the people of Noah's time, Jesus does 
not fall to the temptations. Instead, he comes out of the 
desert, proclaiming that the Kingdom of God is near. He 
tells us to repent and believe in the good news.  
That means we have a choice to make: Do we accept this 
kingdom and repent, or do we ignore our baptism and do 
what we want? We may say that we are willing to repent, 
but do we do anything about it? Do we still have a clear 
conscience when we think of how much time we spend 
getting to know Jesus? Ever pray or read the bible 
outside of church? Do we spend near as much on the 
poor, as we do for movies, hobbies, video games, or 
drinks? Do we ever tell anyone about the kingdom and 
what Jesus has done for us? 
Next time you see a rainbow, think about the covenant 
that God made with Noah. Just as God's promises get 
better and better till the coming of Jesus, we are 
challenged to be more and more like Him. Are you 
satisfied with just a promise that God won't destroy us all 
in a flood? Or are you ready to live the New Covenant 
that Jesus promises to those who will follow him? 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR... 
 

OUR MILITARY  Zack Baesler, Elizabeth Constantino, Sean 
McGinnis, Alaina Mariano, Frank Verducci III, Reece Zunino, 
and Michael Henry Tauskey 
 

THE REPOSE OF THE SOUL OF Jay Pausner 
 

OUR PARISHIONERS  Jane Thompson, Anna Scandalios, 
Rita Mughannam, Lyla Shin, Thomas Pitino, Susie Bishop, 
Denise Briand, Peggy Crisci, Bob Pfeffer, Christina Gpicazo, 
Nathaniel Lighty, Anne Lintner, Benny Long, Helen Maurana 
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GENERAL AND ADMINISTRATION 
 

PARISH ONLINE GIVING PROGRAM 
Have you thought about signing up for electronic 
monthly giving? Please go to weshareonline.org to or 
contact Mary Rock in the Parish Office at (650) 347-
0701, ext. 225 or mary@barts.org for more information 
or if you need assistance. 
 
PARISH LENTEN CAMPAIGN 
The St. Bartholomew Parish Lenten 
Campaign will be CRS Rice Bowls 
under the umbrella of Catholic Relief 
Services. 
Your generosity is as always greatly appreciated. 
Our Lenten Series this year is “Seven Deadly Sins, Seven 
Lively Virtues” by Bishop Robert Barron—starting on 
Thursday, February 15, at 7.00 p.m. and ends on 
Thursday, March 22, in the Media Center.  Our Leader 
will be our very own Rev. Rufino Gepiga. 
  
40 DAYS FOR LIFE 
Please join 40 Days for Life—a prayer vigil at Planned 
Parenthood during Lent, from Ash Wednesday to Palm 
Sunday. Fifty-eight million innocents have had their lives 
taken by the holocaust of abortion since Roe v. Wade. 
Babies have been saved and PP sites closed by 40 Days 
for Life. Call or email Patrick Dewey at (415) 793-7771 
or pdewey09@gmail.com for information. 
 
CHILDREN’S FAITH FORMATION 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 
The next dates for the Children’s Liturgy of the Word is 
on February 18, 25 and March 4. The celebration of the 
Sacrament of First Reconciliation is on March 10th, 
Saturday, at 10 a.m. in the Church. The next Family Mass 
with CLOW is on Palm Sunday, March 25th at the 9:30 
a.m. Mass. 
The confirmation students with their sponsor will be on a 
retreat, “Living a life of virtue”  in Vallombrosa Center 
on March 4th , 9:00 a.m. to  4:30 p.m. Please pray for 
them. 
 
SOCIAL JUSTICE 
 
 
 

“Among our tasks as witnesses to the love of Christ is that of giving 
a voice to the cry of the poor.” -Pope Francis 
 
 

Please join the St. Bart’s Social Justice group as we 
organize to improve conversation in our community. Our 

next meeting will be on Monday, March 12 in the 
Deacon John Room of the Parish Community Office 
from 7:00-8:30 p.m. For more information, please 
contact Ross Weir at rossweir51@gmail.com. 
 
LENT IN FAITH FORMATION 
 

TAMING TECHNOLOGY 
Adult Conversations—All are welcome from our parish 
community. 
 

Goal: To connect our faith to the way we live our lives 
During EFF/MFF Class times in Auditorium 
Tuesdays or Wednesdays: 4:15—5:15 p.m. 
or Wednesday nights:  7:15—8:15 p.m. 
 

MARCH 6/7— HOW ARE WE USING SCREENS? 
Our faith tradition teaches us that material objects aren’t 
bad in and of themselves; it is how they are used that 
counts. 
 

MARCH 13/14— THE MODERN TIME CRUNCH 
Our lives are hectic and incredibly busy, so we feel frantic 
and rushed. Our children learn that this is the norm…  
 

MARCH 20/21 — SETTING HEALTHY LIMITS 
How can we best help our children and ourselves 
navigate the challenges of techno-logy today and have the 
time for building a relationship with God and others? 
 
ST. BARTS GRIEF SUPPORT 
 

The next Grief Support meeting will be in the Spiritual 
Center on February 22 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
SOCIAL MEDIA CHANNELS 
 
 

Follow us on Facebook at 
www.facebook.com/stbartsparish 

 

Or on Instagram at 
www.instagram.com/stbartsparish 

 
MOVIE NIGHT 
 

St. Barts Movie Night will show in the Media Center on 
Friday, February 23rd, at 6 p.m. 
The Last Word (2017)—Starting Shirley MacLaine as an 
overbearing retired career woman who knows how to 
find joy and how to guide a young woman to find 
adventure in her life. A very satisfying view of how 
wisdom can move across generations and plant and grow 
new seeds. 
Feel free to bring something to eat while you watch. 

IN OUR PARISH 



 

 

 

FEBRUARY 18, 2018 — FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT (CYCLE B) 

 

supportive of the children being there. Finally, thank 
you to Isabella who joined us with her cello. 
Sing to the Lord a new song; sing to the Lord all the earth. 
Psalm 98:1 
 

FRIENDSHIP CLUB 
 

Members of St. Bart’s Friendship Club want to wish you 
a Healthy, Happy, and Prosperous Chinese New Year! 
This year's Lunar New Year falls on Friday, February 16, 
2018.  It is the year of the Dog. 
In case you are wondering about the annual Chinese New 
Year Dinner, we will not be having it this year. Any 
questions, please contact Betty Jue Tan at 
bwjue@yahoo.com.  Thank you. 

 
 

THIS WEEK’S MASS INTENTIONS 

Sunday  8:00 a.m. Missa pro populo 
 9:30 a.m. Frances Hughes 
 11:15 a.m. Mike Ng 
 5:30 p.m. Mike Calandra 
Monday 8:00 a.m. Helen & Guido Nannini 
Tuesday 8:00 a.m. Ofelia Lincaoco-Ramos 
Wednesday 8:00 a.m. Robert Carlier 
Thursday 8:00 a.m. Joseph Atallah 
Friday 8:00 a.m. Paula Matthes 
Saturday 5:00 p.m. Florencia & Camilo Santos 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MUSIC MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 
 

For many weeks now, we have been praying the 
Stewardship Prayer. Are you a talented individual in the 
area of music or technology? Maybe during the season of 
Lent you might consider putting this prayer into action 
by sharing your time and talent in the area of music 
ministry. 

We are recruiting singers and or instrumentalists to join 
one of our music groups, primarily at our 9:30 a.m. 
group, 11:15 SATB choir, or our 5:30 p.m. group. You 
may also just want to consider joining us on a seasonal 
basis for our Triduum celebrations, or Easter Sunday. We 
are also in need of people to help operate our audio/
visual system. Please contact Michael Wright at 
michael@barts.org, or (650) 347-0701, ext. 222 for 
more information. Soi Deo Gloria! 

Last week, Sunday, February 11, the Children’s Choir 
joined forces with the 11:15 
a.m. choir to raise a joyful 
noise to the Lord. Thank you 
to all of the supportive 
parents for bringing their 
children to practices and 
Mass. Thanks also goes out 
to the adult choir who were 
v e r y  w e l c o m i n g  a n d 

IN OUR PARISH 

MINISTRIES AND ORGANIZATIONS WITHIN THE PARISH 
Angels with Wheels—Offering rides to Mass  Patrick Dewey (415) 793-7771 patdewey@aol.com 

Art and Environment—Floral arrangements in church  Letitia Ferrari (650) 345-2371 tishaferrari@yahoo.com  
Bridge for Fun (and Bridge Lessons)  Bill Shaughnessy (650) 573-9244 sbjshag@aol.com 

Circle of Concern—Funeral Receptions  Ursula Esteves (650) 341-0717 mrs.ursulaesteves@gmail.com 
Circle of Concern—Funeral Receptions  Trudie Huygen (650) 341-5969 truhuywat@att.net 

Eucharistic Ministers to the Sick  Theresa Chenlouie (415) 205-2394 tchenlui@comcast.net 
Filipino Ministry  Brenda Foster (650) 346-2329 mom.bfoster@gmail.com 
Finance Council  William Regan (650) 347-4680 wvregan@sbcglobal.net 
Friendship Club  Betty Jue Tan (650) 571-0430 bwjue@yahoo.com  

Grief Support Ministry  Liliane Cools (650) 343-7751 coolsliliane@gmail.com 
Hospitality Coffee & Donuts  Lois Pileri (650) 341-4991 cmpileri@sbcglobal.net 

Hospitality Ushers  Joe Pert (650) 341-6152 jpert@baf.com 
Job Support Network  Bill Tauskey (650) 340-9254 btauskey@myastound.net 

Men’s Club  Tony DaRoza (415) 298-2788  stbartsmensclub@gmail.com 
Men’s Prayer Group  Jack Baumgarten (650) 218-2225  jackbaumgarten@sbcglobal.net  

Pastoral Council  Joe Pert (650) 341-6152 jpert@baf.com 

Samaritan House  Brenda Sell (650) 349-7698 brendaleesell@gmail.com 
Sandwich Sunday—Preparing bag lunches for the needy  Christine McGinty (650) 343-4369 chrismcginty24@gmail.com 

Saturday Morning Fitness Class   Jack Galatolo (650) 345-7531  
Second Harvest—Delivering groceries to shut-ins  Mary Jo Anstey (650) 740-0347 mjanstey_2006@yahoo.com 

Spiritual Direction  Barbara Sequeira (650) 364-4572 deac2bab@sbcglobal.net 
Social Justice (Local Organizing Committee)  Ross Weir (650) 678-0480  rossweir51@gmail.com 

Saint Vincent de Paul (343-4403)  Randi Randle (650) 573-0619 randirandle@gmail.com 
Women’s Guild  Shelli Keck Johns (650) 483-4437 shellijohns@mac.com 

Women’s Prayer Group  Jan Ferrera (650) 340-8014 jferr37@gmail.com 

Parish Book Club  Ann Regan (650) 347-4680 awregan@sbcglobal.net 
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CATHOLIC DOCTORS NEEDED 
 

From March 9-11, Mission Doctors Association will 
hold a weekend Retreat / Seminar at Loyola Marymount 
University in Los Angeles for Catholic MD, DDS, PA, 
NP who have considered serving for one month at 
Catholic Missions in Africa and Latin America. Visit the 
web site to learn more: www.MissionDoctors.org/lmu. 
  

Since 1959, Mission Doctors Association has trained, 
sent and supported Catholic doctors and their families 
who come from across the United States to serve people 
of all faiths in some of the most under-served areas of 
the world. This mission of healing provides direct patient 
care and training for local professionals striving toward 
the goal of sustainable health care. 
 

Please help us spread the word about our Spring Retreat! 
We are offering a Retreat/Seminar at Loyola Marymount 
University, in Los Angeles, March 9-11 for Catholic 
Doctors, Dentists, Physician Assistants and Nurse 
Practitioners - and their spouses - who have considered 
this service option. 
 

The weekend provides the opportunity to reflect on the 
call to serve in light of faith, hear about the specific 
locations currently seeking medical professionals, hear 
from doctors and their spouses who have served at these 
locations, and includes presentations on the Theology of 
Mission, common medical issues faced, and the practical 
aspects of service related to visas and licensing. 
Those interested are invited to visit our web site to learn 
more, complete an application, and register for the 
weekend. 
  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me 
at efrederick@missiondoctors.org or (213) 368-1875. 
 

Elise Frederick, Executive Director 
Mission Doctors Association  
A Mission of Healing.  A Partnership of Hope.  
3435 Wilshire Blvd., Suite 1940 
Los Angeles, CA 90010 
(213) 368-1875 
(213) 368-1871 Fax 
www.MissionDoctors.org 
 
GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP—ST. PIUS PARISH 
 

As a result of events being held at the St. Pius Parish, we 
have had to make changes to our Grief Support Group 
schedule.  Please note that new members will be accepted 
to this session through our meeting scheduled for  

CATHOLIC CHARITIES LENTEN TOURS AND 
VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
 

During Lent, Catholic Charities invites you to practice 
compassion by: 
 

• Touring one of our programs serving the poor 
and vulnerable 

• Share your time by volunteering, tutoring, serving 
food, or leading activities 

• Donating to those in need 
 

To sign-up for a program tour in 
San Francisco, Marin, or San 
Mateo, or for more information 
on volunteering, please contact 
Regina O’Connor, Volunteer 
Manager,  (415) 972-1297 , 
volunteer@CatholicCharitiesSF.org. Visit their 
website at CatholicCharitiesSF.org/all-opportunities. 
Donate at CatholicCharitiesSF.org/donate. 
 
UNBOUND MINISTRY 
 

Holding onto a grudge, hurt, or persistent bad habit? 
Unable to forgive? Want to be set free? Forgiveness is 
the key to experiencing God’s love and peace, and 
there’s a process by which you can be led to forgive and 
be healed in ways you’ve never imagined! Learn more 
and set up an individual appointment for UNBOUND 
prayer at 5keystofreedom.com/unbound-ministry. 
 
CATHOLIC STUDY BIBLE APP 
 

The entire Catholic Bible (RSV-2CE) can be downloaded 
for free! Packed with additional content from Augustine 
Institute, Ignatius Press, and other Catholic apostolates, 
this app unlocks the beauty and richness of Scripture. 
This free app will bring the Bible to life. It includes: 
complete text of the Old and New Testaments; Truth 
and Life dramatized audio New Testament 
Gospel of St. John; 10 hours of audio 
commentary from Dr. Scott Hahn; over 140 
Lighthouse Talks; and much more. 
Download this app by searching “Catholic 
Study Bible” in your App Store. 

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 




